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  Keeping children safe in Llandudno and Colwyn Bay 

This story  courtesy of the NWPF website.

A scheme, which aims to quickly re-unite children separated from their parents, has been launched in Llandudno and Colwyn Bay today (Monday 19th May). 

Funded by the local Community Safety Partnership, the Conwy Child Safe scheme allows parents to obtain a free wristband from participating shops. 

The wristbands allow parents to write their mobile number on them, so if their children go astray, a phone call can reunite them. 

Certain stores at Llandudno’s Victoria Shopping Centre and Colwyn Bay’s Bay View Centre will distribute the wristbands. Any store that uses the town link radio will be also be involved with the scheme. 

Sergeant Jonny Hill said: “With the tourist season nearly upon us and with the influx of visitors coming to the area, the partnership decided to introduce the scheme to Llandudno and Colwyn Bay. The idea of this initiative is to help relieve some of the panic that children and their parents go through after realising they are lost. Shops will now display a Conwy Child Safe sticker in their window, so that if a child gets lost, they know that they can look for the logo and speak to the staff for help.” 

Sue Nash, the Victoria Shopping Centre Manager said: “We are really pleased to be supporting this initiative. Lots of families come through the centre every day and children will, at times, become separated. The Victoria Shopping Centre will continue to work closely with North Wales Police and we hope it will be a success.” 

Notes: 

Wristbands can be obtained from Boots, Mothercare, Early Learing Centre and Adams in the Victoria Centre and from Argos and Dorothy Perkins at the Bay View Centre in Colwyn Bay. 

6,000 wristbands and 5,000 stickers have been printed and distributed. Posters displaying the logo have also been distributed across both shopping areas. 

The PPP comments … . This is an excellent low cost and effective scheme which should  avoid a lot of trauma when kids wander off. It will also enable any patrolling community Police officers to make contacts quickly, it is their presence and vigilance that ensures the public’s safety not armbands or cameras.

We would expect that other areas and partnerships and any caring parents will adopt this initiative. Tourist information centres should have the armbands.

